
       Larry Schneider, President 
       The Kiwanis Club of Rodney 
       221 Second Street, Rodney N0L2C0 
       April 11, 2022 
 
The Council of the Municipality of West Elgin 
Municipality of West Elgin,  
22413 Hoskins Line 
Rodney, ON  N0L 2C0 
 
Dear Mayor McPhail and Councillors, 
I am writing as the President of The Kiwanis Club of Rodney, to request your support and 
assistance with the first endeavour of our new Key Club at WESS, which has been revived after 
a hiatus during the pandemic, and with changing Kiwanis leadership. The Kiwanis Clubs of 
Rodney and West Lorne are co-sponsors of this enthusiastic group of teenagers! (a first in 
memory.)  
The students’ self-selected first project will be a cleanup of the Port Glasgow beach area, 
perhaps extending to the Marina area, on Wednesday, April 20, 2022, commencing after 3:15 
approximately, after the end of the school day, and transportation from the school to Port 
Glasgow.  There could be as many as 14-20 people involved.  Kiwanians, the students, the 
school advisors, and the Yacht Club are all quite keen for this first field project to be a huge 
success!  Thus trust, support, supplies and personal appearances/kind words will be 
wonderfully welcome! 
In addition to having a few  members of council stop by to say hi and encourage, we are asking 
for: up to 20 bags for collecting cans, bottles, and refuse.  We also hope to gather sticks up 
from the area, piling them up for the Yacht Club and Municipal workers to have an easier time 
of doing so.  If anyone were to pitch in, or one or two workers could lend a hand, even if for a 
few minutes, that would be splendid.  Sanitary gloves for the workers would be a necessary 
item as well, given the current circumstances. If there are any reachers, grabbers or spikes that 
could be used to assist, those would also be greatly appreciated. 
 

Respectfully yours, in the name of Kiwanis, 

 

Larry Schneider 


